Safety/Athletics/Transportation Report-November 2024

Safety:  We are continuing with our required safety drills. Pick up and drop off at Grandview seems to be going well.  We had one safety issue at Grandview this month where the cafeteria staff left the dock door open after a delivery.  This situation has been discussed with the staff and new procedures have been put into place.  Both building gatekeepers are doing a good job of screening visitors.  We have not had any issues.  We are looking at different safety and tracking software to better monitor drills, potential reunification, and student tracking.

We did not have any new reports to our Stop tip line the last 30 days.  We continue to make it available on our website as well as posting throughout the buildings.


Athletics:  All of our fall sports are complete.  Our football team finished the year with a winning record in the regular season.  They have made great strides the last two years after having to cancel the season in 2022.   We ended the year with approximately 28 kids on the team with only one senior.  We are looking for a roster of about 37-40 next season.  Our cross-country boys team qualified for the state meet.  This is the first time in 28 years that we have had a team qualify.  Winter sports are currently getting started with boys and girls basketball, indoor track and cheer.  Our numbers have been good for all of these sports so far.

Transportation:  Our transportation routes are all running smoothly.  We are currently transporting to and from the following locations:  Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Preschool, and we are driving home from ATC.  Our new van came in so we now have three vans at our disposal to transport students.
